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Mrs Valerie Taylor CiLCA MILCM

Whippingham Parish Clerk

3 Downside

Ventnor

Isle of Wight

PO38 1AL                
Tel: 01983 852576              Email: whippinghamparishcouncil@gmail.com

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING THAT WAS CONVENED BY WHIPPINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL IN PURSUANT  OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 SCHEDULE 12 (PART3) AND WAS HELD VIA ZOOM AT 6.30PM ON THE 22ND APRIL 2021
 5 Electorate were present.
1. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 

      Apologies of absence were received from Peter Clark

2. TO NOTE THERE WAS NO PARISH MEETING HELD IN 2020 DUE TO COVID

      This item was noted.

3. TO RECEIVE THE ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE PARISH CHAIRMAN

The Chairman presented the following Annual report:-

Whippingham Parish Council

Whippingham Parish Council has met on 5 occasions during 2020-21 via Zoom. The Council responds as a Stakeholder Consultee for the Isle of Wight Council, Central Government and other Bodies.
Because we have over 80% of Councillors elected and we also have a qualified Clerk the Council adopted the General Power of Competency. 

Councillor Hendy as the Isle of Wight Councillor attends our Council Meetings whenever possible and ensures we receive regularly reports on events at County Hall as they affect Whippingham and our surrounding area.
Parish Councillors.

· Our Councillors continue to be the eyes and ears of the community and deal with many problems on behalf of their electorate. They also bring forward local problems to the Parish Meetings.
· The Chairman laid a wreath on the  Annual Remembrance Day and  there was no Service due to Covid.
Parish Council Meetings

The Localism Bill has meant that the Council has been able to continue to use the General Power of Competence because we have a CiLCA qualified Clerk with the appropriate certificate that has allowed us to do it. 

             Due to Covid the Council has had to work differently this year. 

The Council has held its meeting virtually and details of all meetings and minutes are posted on the Council’s website.
· The Council has given grants to support local organisations.

· The Council together with Calbourne, Shalfleet and Yarmouth Council, other local organisations and the High Sheriff donated £500 towards the £5,000 that was raised for local seamstresses to make much needed scrubs for St Marys Hospital.  

· They continue to support the Medina Residents Association Bus by £1,500, Citizens Advice £700, Age UK £500 and Isle of Wight Baby Box £200.Whippingham Community Hall £5,000, 

· The Council has again put up a Christmas Tree in the grounds of Whippingham Community Hall so it could be seen by people in all directions. We were so pleased that people have enjoyed having a Christmas Tree again in the village.

· We continue to support Care in the Garden.

· The Council continues to review and comment on Local Planning Applications.

              Lastly, I thank my fellow Councillors for their time and work in this difficult year and they 
              have continued  to be the eyes and ears of our village.  
              Our thanks and best wishes to Councillor Hendy, who due to boundary changes is moving to  

              another seat in this forthcoming election.
4. TO RECEIVE A SUMMARY OF THE ACCOUNTS FOR 2020-21

The Clerk reported that we brought forward balances of £25,344 our income for 2020-21 was £19,000 our payments was £16,583 giving us a balance of £26,833.26. It was a year when the Council supported organisations with grants to aid their work during the pandemic. We also support the Community Hall in obtaining a grant and match funding it so they could complete the hall alterations.
5. TO RECEIVE OBSERVATIONS FROM LOCAL MEMBER OF THE ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCIL.

       Cllr Hendy reported that it would be his last meeting with Whippingham as the boundaries  

       have changed and he will be standing in Osbourne and part of East Cowes in the Isle of 

       Wight Council election. He has worked with the Community Hub during this crisis which 

       covered assisting people in Whippingham and East Cowes. 

       He has assisted various residents with a variety of problems during his time as our local 

       Councillor.

       He said he enjoyed working with Whippingham Parish Council and it was  a good Council and 
       had a good Clerk.
      People present at the meeting thanked him for his support and wished him well for the  

      future.

6. OPEN SESSION FOR THE ELECTORATE OF WHIPPINGHAM

             Nothing raised.
Signed
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